
 

17 November 2022 
 

Item 15 

Road Closure - Temporary Closure of Park Lane, Glebe 

2022/553406 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the temporary road closure of Park Lane, 
Glebe, between Cowper Street and Mitchell Lane, subject to the following conditions: 

(A) The Applicant must comply with the temporary road closure conditions as mentioned in 
Schedule B of this agenda. 

(B) The Applicant must comply with any other conditions imposed by City’s Construction 
Regulation Unit. 

(C) The Applicant must obtain separate approval from the City's Tree Management Team 
prior to implementation of the road closure. 

(D) The Applicant must provide a telephone number of the supervisor responsible for the 
proposed closure and include contact details in the notification letters to be distributed 
to affected stakeholders. 

Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney   

Transport for NSW   

NSW Police – Leichhardt PAC   



 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

Representative for the Member for Balmain   

 

Advice 

The Committee unanimously supported the recommendation. 

Background 

Kane Construction Pty Ltd has applied for the temporary road closure of Park Lane, Glebe, 
between Cowper Street and Mitchell Lane to facilitate construction works at 17-31 Cowper 
Street, Glebe (D/2021/493). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


